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Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
We continue our 150th Anniversary Celebration with another memory, this one from Rev. Bill Nottage-

Tacey from when he was a 9 year old boy visiting First Presbyterian Church of Hastings! 

As a reminder, we invite you to submit your memories to be published in the newsletter.  Please 
include the year or date of the event being described, your name, and any photos you may have.  Memories 
can also be published anonymously if desired. Mary Seiler has graciously agreed to collect and help us curate 
these memories, so please contact her via email at marycseiler@gmail.com or give her a call. 

Enjoy this “I remember when” from Rev. Bill as a little boy! 

 

Your Servant in Christ, 
Pastor Greg 

 

Rev. Bill Nottage-Tacey - I remember a baptismal Sunday in the 1950s: 

My very first memories of First Presbyterian Church came on a “Baptismal Sunday” in the late 1950’s 
when I was attending worship with a friend from Osmond whose Aunt and Uncle lived here in Hastings and 
attended First Presbyterian Church. I noted in the bulletin that the Sacrament of Baptism was to be observed 
and I had thoughts of the parents, child, and grandparents surrounding the font and Dr. Kessler baptizing a 
child. I was not prepared for the two doors in the front paneling opening and a “stream” of parents and babies 
pouring into the front of the sanctuary creating a semi-circle around Dr. Kessler and Dr. Sweetland.  

After declaring the opening baptismal statements from the Book of Common worship and the parents 
answering the baptismal questions in the affirmative, one by one the two pastors alternated baptizing the 
children and concluding with the entire congregation of 700+people standing and in unison, promising to 
receive these children into the membership of Christ’s Holy Church and to nurture them toward confirming 
the faith for themselves. That was followed by the thundering hymn “Rejoice Ye Pure in Heart” which included 
the line “Yes, on through life’s long path, Still chanting as ye go; From youth to age, by night and day, In 
gladness and in woe. Rejoice, rejoice, rejoice give thanks and sing,” and it echoed through my body and soul. 

It was awesome for a boy of nine whose little church back home consisted of 75 people on a good 
Sunday! Who would have thought then, that that nine year 
old from Osmond would one day have the honor of pastoring 
some of those Boomer Babies as Elders, Deacons, and friends? 
God indeed works in mysterious ways!   

 

 

 

 

 

3.12.2023 & 3.19.2023/VOL.33.30 

 

A photo of the congregation in 
1956 from “The First Hundred 
Years” history book of First 
Presbyterian Church of Hastings 
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EASTER LILIES 2023 

Easter Lilies are $12 each. Monies raised above the cost will be donated 
to “A Joyful Noise”. 

Lily in memory of: __________________________________________ 

Lily in honor of:_____________________________________________ 

Given by:________________________________________________________________ 

    

I will take my Lily home after the Easter Sunday services:   ☐ Yes         ☐ No 

I will leave my Lily at the church:                                               ☐ Yes         ☐ No 

 

 



 

 

 

Sunday 3/12 8:30am Taizé Service Chapel 

  NO Confirmation or Sunday School  

 10am-10:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10am Chunch  Blue Fork 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Radio/Facebook 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 

  NO Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group  

Monday 3/13 1pm-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 5:30pm Global Mission Committee Meeting PEACE NW Classroom 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 

Tuesday 3/14 10am-11am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Congregational Life Meeting Parlor 

Wednesday 3/15 9:30am PW Circles 1 & 2 Parlor 

 11:55am-1pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 1:15pm-2:15pm PW Circles 3  Library 

 5-6:45pm PreK-5th Grade WNL Various 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers  6:30-9pm 

Thursday 3/16 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 5:30pm Session Meeting Anderson Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/17 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies Room 111 

Saturday 3/18  United Harvest  

March 12-March 18 



 

Sunday 3/19 8:30am-9:15am Taizé Service Chapel 
 9:15am Confirmation Class/Sunday School Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service In person/Radio/Facebook 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 5-7pm Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group Various 

Monday 3/20 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 5:30-6:30pm Go & Serve meeting Parlor 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 

Tuesday 3/21 10-11am Staff Meeting In person/Radio/Facebook 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 6:45pm Deacons Meet Anderson Room 

Wednesday 3/22 11:55am-1pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 5-6:45pm PreK-5th grade WNL Various 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 3/23 12:30pm-1:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/24 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies Room 111 

Sunday 3/26 8:30am Taizé Service  Chapel 
 9:15am Confirmation/Sunday School  Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Radio/Facebook 

 11:30am-12pm HAW Store Open Narthex 

 5-7pm Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group various 

March 19- March 26 
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Langenberg Lesson Applications for Spring 2023 are now available. 
Parent(s) of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of private 
music instruction.  Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any band/orchestral 
instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parent(s) must be members of First Presbyterian 
Church and students must be active participants in the church choir/music program. Although grants 
are renewable, parents MUST RE-APPLY EACH SEMESTER. 
Applications are available in the church office or on the church website and are DUE APRIL 1, 2023 



 

 

 GO & SERVE CINNAMON ROLL PICK UP DATE WILL BE APRIL 2 

 

 


